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Landulph Parish Council
March 2013

The importance of the new National Planning Policy Framework was
highlighted by Vice-Chairman Gerry Stevenson speaking at the March
Parish Council Meeting. He said the parish should consider what sort of
development it might accept in the area.  He explained that if a Parish
working group produced proposals that were accepted locally in a
referendum, there would be a presumption that these would go ahead if a
developer wanted to build in the parish.

In other business, the council was told that agreement had been
reached on an improved entrance to the cricket field and work would begin
shortly. Equipment at the playing field is now being checked monthly by
the council members in addition to the annual professional inspection.
Quotes for improving the football pitch have been accepted and this work
will also start shortly.

The date of the Parish Council elections was announced as 2 May and
Candidate Packs were handed out to all councillors wishing to be
nominated for re-election. County Council elections will be held on the
same day.

In the planning meeting approval was given to a tarmac road at the
entrance to Valley View Farm (now already built) and to the erection of
three osprey poles on the Pentille estate.

The next Council meeting will be on 15 April and will be the last for the

Landulph moved out of the
Butcher years and into the age of
Stevenson on Monday 20 May. The
old Parish Council, chaired by
Andrew Butcher closed for
business after the Annual Parish
Assembly and the new one took
over during the following May
monthly meeting. The councillors
had all been returned unopposed
except for Andrew Butcher who
retired to spend more time in New
Zealand. Gerry Stevenson was
elected to fill his shoes. Andrew’s
retirement left a vacancy on the
Council and, remarkably, there
were two nominations for co-option.

In a ballot Euan ‘Mac’ Armstrong
was elected. Gerry Stevenson paid
tribute to Andrew’s work for the
Council and Parish over many
years and wished him well in the
future.

There were many overlaps in the
business of the April and May
meetings and the Annual Assembly
so these notes will deal with them
all together.

The prospect of some form of
affordable housing development in
the parish is becoming more likely.
In November the Council heard of a
proposal to build on the Barratt field
behind Coombe Drive. At the May

New regime for the Parish Council



meeting they heard preliminary
details of plans by Cavanna Homes
to build an unspecified number of
houses on land at Rosehill
Nurseries. It is unlikely that any
concrete proposals will appear until
the autumn. Cornwall Council
Affordable Housing Team Leader,
Andrew O’Brien said the County
wanted to build 1,000 affordable
homes a year. The need for such
housing in Landulph was not clear
though. Seven people are on the
Home Choice Register but a recent
Housing Needs survey indicated 17
households with a housing need. All
or none of these may actually
require housing in the parish. With
Cornwall demanding 50 percent
subsidised housing in all
developments, to provide say 10
such units, a developer would have
to erect 20 dwellings.  Gerry
Stevenson said the building
pressure meant it was vital the
Parish drew up a Neighbourhood
Plan so that it could retain control of
development and direct any housing
to the sites parishioners considered
most suitable.

In Andrew Butcher’s final annual
report the regular topics of potholes,
grit bins and broadband featured.
Andrew said he was so keen to see
a Parish Council website
established he was prepared to
make a personal contribution. One
of the things the site could do, he
said, was display standing orders
and councillor’s duties and
responsibilities which would help
explain things such as the voting for

INTERNATIONAL LITERACY DAY
Saturday 7 September

Last year Plymouth Soroptimists
gave away almost 2,000 books to
people who could not normally
afford books.  This year we aim to
top that figure.  If you have any
books that you would like to
donate, please leave them on my
porch at Laxtons, Penyoke.  We
will be very grateful for any
donations of books.
Sylvia Bedbrook

the Crooked Spaniard
development.

In other business the Council
was delighted to report it had
moved the goalposts – the
recreation ground goalposts, that is,
and reseeding had taken place.
More pot holes were reported.

Gardening Club members may
be delighted to hear that there are
plans to put up a barrier on the
corner at the foot of Ziggarson Hill,
where several members famously
ended up in a coach suspended
over the bank.

The Parish had a slight surplus at
the end of the financial year which,
added to existing reserves brings
these close to the permitted upper
limit.

No crime has been recorded in
the Parish.

The new Cornwall Councillor for
our ward, Daniel Pugh, attended
the meeting.
James Jermain



colour

Landulph Memorial Hall
Big Breakfast There is a report about this elsewhere
in the newsletter but I wanted to say a big thank you to
Felicity and all the helpers who helped make this a
very happy event.
Next Generation The project which plans to convert
the redundant snooker room into purpose built
accommodation for the preschool and toddlers is

ongoing. Planning permission has been granted and we now wait to see
the results of the grant applications.
Don’t forget, a wheelchair is available to borrow from the hall store room.
Barbeque June 29 It’s a do-it-yourself affair. We provide the barbecue
and disco to keep the children amused. You bring
your own food and drink. There will be an entrance
donation to cover the cost of the disco and to fund
raise for the Next Generation project.
Bring all your friends and neighbours
Time 5pm till the barbie’s cold –
More details on the notice boards.
Treasure Hunt planned for July 14 has been
moved to September.
Booking Clerk email address Bookings for the
hall can be made by emailing
landulphhall@gmail.com
Marquee At the time of the millennium the hall committee purchased an
internal marquee which can be hired for parties, weddings etc. For 13
years Philip Braund has climbed the ladders and put the marquee up. He
would like to pass this duty onto someone else. I hope there is someone
who will volunteer to do this. The marquee is put up about 6 times a year.
Please contact me if you are prepared to help.
Coffee and cakes will be available at the Memorial Hall during the GIANT
SALE TRAIL, organised by Landulph Under Fives Pre-school on Sunday
9 June from 10am to 2pm.
Jo Butcher  01752 844302
Landulph Memorial Hall Management committee

WANTED
Some help for large garden that is getting away from me!  A couple of

hours a week would probably be enough to help me keep it under
control.  Any age considered, as long as you know a weed from a

wallflower.
Please call Trisha Langdon on 01752 842533



Cargreen Cadets off to a flying start
Many parishioners will have

seen fleets of dinghies milling
around on the Tamar off
Cargreen on Friday nights.
These are being sailed by
members of the Cargreen Yacht
Club Cadet section which
started its season in April and
has now completed several
successful training and fun
sessions. After a difficult winter
during which a shortage of
instructors threatened the future

of the section, the Cadets now has a full set of instructors and a nearly full
list of members. However, there are still a few places for youngsters who
would like to start sailing or improve existing skills. Minimum age is 10,
maximum 18. Contact Cadet Officer, Colin Plumb (01752 842941) or
Commodore, James Jermain (01752 847546)
James Jermain

Landulph Under 5’s Pre-School
We are pleased to welcome Claire Roberts-Price who is

our new Deputy Leader.  Claire started after
Easter and is settling in well.  We offer a big
thank-you and farewell to Tia for covering
after Jayne’s departure.

Our New Topics this term are growth and life cycles.
Hopefully the weather will be warm and we can plant
some seeds in the garden for observation and eating. We
will also be showing the children how to look after what they have planted
to keep them healthy and how this relates to us. Donations of Lavender,
herbs, sensory plants and strawberry plants would be much appreciated.
We will be planting them in Pre-School’s raised flower beds. This will run
alongside other themes the children are interested in such as dinosaurs
and colour mixing activities.  We are also hoping that by the time you read
this we will have our new Playhouse restored into the Pre-School garden
area.

Pre-School really enjoyed the Easter Egg Hunt at School and Daisy
Pearson won the Easter Colouring Competition – well done Daisy!

We are all looking forward to the ‘Great Cargreen Sale Trail’ on Sunday
9 June and hope as many of you as possible will take part, turn up and
support us.
S.Hopcroft

Claire Roberts-Price



Cargreen Fundraising Group

A Slice of Summer

Come to an “all inclusive evening”
at Landulph Memorial Hall on 20 July

■ A welcome drink
■ A summer buffet of cold meats, salmon and salad
■ Delicious puddings
■ The hall will be decorated to feel like summer (even if it is

raining outside)
■ Cornish Jam will be playing music with a summer theme to

entertain and for dancing
■ Raffle

Tickets £20 adults and £12 for children under 12
Tickets available from Gaye Braund 01752 77774 or

Jo Butcher 01752 844302

Try something new with a visit to Le Vignoble, a unique wine lounge, wine retail, wine education situated at
the historic Royal William Yard, Plymouth. With over 180 wines and Champagnes from all around the world
there's something for everyone.   So come and enjoy a lovely afternoon or evening with us soon.

Le Vignoble | New Cooperage | Royal William Yard | Plymouth | PL1 3RP
T: 01752 222892                E: yannick@levignoble.co.uk W: www.levignoble.co.uk



Saturday 11 May saw the return of
our Market and Big Breakfast.  I tried
my hardest with the road signage but
the weather made it very difficult as
I am sure you noticed!  Even so, I
was very glad many people still
found their way to the Hall.  Although
rather occupied on the egg frying
station it was great to see so many
of you having your breakfast and
chatting to your neighbours.  The 19
stallholders in the Hall and  Annexe
were kept very busy, not forgetting
Paul Atkins’ Fishmonger  with his van
in the car park.  The array of flowers
and plants from Landulph Gardening
Club and Blooming Baskets was
wonderful and a huge thank you
must go to Alison White for donating
her plants to the event.  The team of
helpers were amazing, setting up on
Friday night, taking the orders,
cooking over 120 breakfasts, serving
teas, coffees & orange juice,

waitressing & washing up, collecting
stall money and donations,
organizing the raffle, the list of jobs
are endless.  Thank you also Jason
Reep for risking life and limb getting
our new banner up on the main road!
Anyway it was all worth it we raised
a brilliant £250 for MacMillan Cancer
Support and just over £450 for the
Redevelopment of the Under 5’s
Facility in the Hall.

The £250 will be passed on to
Becky Reep who will be continuing
the fund raising for MacMillan when
she competes in a triathlon in
London in July.

Please put Saturday 30 November
in your diaries for the Landulph
Christmas Market & Big Breakfast
when we will do it all again, hopefully
even better.  Thank you everyone for
your generous support.
Felicity Wyman

Landulph Market & Big Breakfast

Derriford Bus
The 152 bus (hourly) has been taken out of service and replaced by a

half hourly service number 30 which now starts from Pilmere (behind Lidl)
at 02 and 32 past every hour.

It still takes the same route as the 152 and passes St Anne’s care
Home at 07 and 37 past the hour, the swimming pool car park is one of
the easiest places to leave your car.
Free Bus Passes

If you are over 60 and wish to apply for a Free Bus Pass go to our local
“One Stop Shop” at Saltash library with either a driving licence or a
passport plus proof of your address.

They will take your photo and will help to fill in the application form.
Reg Rice



Cargreen Kidz Club
We have had a busy

time over the last few
months, talking about
and taking part in
different ball games.
Team games included an
obstacle course using
tennis and hockey skills
and culminated in an
exciting game of
dodgeball which left the
helpers exhausted if not
the children!

In March we were very
lucky to be invited to St
Mellion for an hour’s fun

golf session with the new Junior Pro, Jason Avery.  Having learnt the
basics of a golf game, the kids showed great skill at chipping on the driving
range.  Various games culminated in a team event in which Team McIlroy
were narrowly beaten by Team Woods – helped by a few excellent drives
by Jason!  The children all had a great time and learnt a lot so many
thanks to Jason for his time and expertise.

The next Kidz Club session is to be hosted by Tom Wyman at Saltash
Tennis Club on 22 June.  Tom
has a lot of experience
teaching children tennis in a
fun and varied way– watch this
space for the next Wimbledon
stars!

More fun and fitness is
planned for the summer with
an introduction to indoor bowls
and table tennis as well as the
usual circuit training and
games.   All children between
7 and 12 years are very
welcome to join.  Please
contact Carolyn Pickard on
01752 848983 for more
details.



GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways

News from Landulph School
We are delighted to report that following an extensive

interview process that took place over two days in early
May and included a rigorous question and answer
sessions with the school council that Mrs Esther Best has
been appointed the new Head of School from September
2013.  Mrs Best comes to us from Mount Wise
Community Primary School in Plymouth where she is a
deputy head and is very much looking forward to joining
Landulph School.

The PTA is making a very generous donation to the school, which has
enabled us to arrange a whole school educational visit to Paignton Zoo in
July. The PTA is able to not only pay for the coach hire but also the zoo
entrance fee. The visit to the Zoo will also include three teaching sessions
with the zoo staff.

You are more than welcome to join us for our annual Sports Day that
this year will take place on Thursday 11 July commencing at 1.15pm with
the reserve date of Thursday 18 July at 1.15pm, we are really hoping for
fine weather.

You may have seen the information that Landulph School is becoming a
Multi Academy Trust school with Saltash.net. One of the many benefits for

Landulph School will be the access
to the numerous resources
available at Saltash.net. Overall we
hope that you will not see any
difference when the pupils return to
school in September and that your
local primary school is still a large
part of your local community. The
date for conversion has been
amended to 1 September due to
delays within the Department of
Education.
Marie Beaven Smith, School
Secretary

FOR SALE
Hohner D180 2 keyboard electric

organ in wooden case.
FREE to a good home

buyer collects
Nicky Toynton 01752 868061



Going to the Theatre
Would you like to join us at the opera, ballet etc?. Help to fill a
car and enjoy something new. Contact : Annemarie Nathan
01752 844127 or annemarienathan@hotmail.com

Plymouth VueCinema
Live productions of opera from Royal Opera House are shown regularly
The production of Nambucco with Placida Domingo singing was excellent
– large screen, comfortable seats, wine and ice cream on sale at the
interval. The cast were interviewed and gave avery interesting insight to
the working of the theatre.  It was fully booked.
La Donna Del Lago (Rossini)       Monday 27 May
Gloriana (Britten)          Monday 24 June
Exhibitions are also being shown:
Pompeii exhibition Tuesday 18 June
Munch150 Thursday 27 June
co hosted by National Museum & the Munch Museum
Vermeer & Music Thursday10 October
Focusing on Art in relation to music

Picture House, Exeter
Live productions from Metropolitan Opera House, New York; Bolshoi
Ballet.Glyndebourne; National theatre.
Ariadne auf Naxos Tuesday 4 June

Glyndebourne comes to Plymouth
Hansel und Grete (Humperdinck)      Tuesday 3 Dec
Laurent Pelly’s deliciously witty production injects a modern twist into this
enchanting classic
The Rape of Lucretia (Benjamin Britain)    Friday 7 Dec 7
L’Elisir d:amore (Donizetti)       Wednesday 4 Dec

FOR SALE
Quantity of Cornish greeny / grey slate cut approx 4 and 6 ins wide  in

random lengths suitable for dwarf wall. FREE to good home
Excellent small Zanussi spin dryer £5

6ft. x 4ft. tubular frame paddling pool £5
Mountfield rotary lawnmower 21 in cut, self-propelled,

petrol-driven with pick-up box. Working well. Very cheap say £10
Call Glenn Honey 01752 841361



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr. Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room
Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge
Families welcome

Tel: 01579 350894
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Modile 07790842227

www.servicecare-.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437



Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

MARK FITCH
CHIMNEY SWEEP

Brush & Vacuum
No mess
Prompt reliable service
Discount on multiple chimneys

Covering all South
East Cornwall

Contact Mark on:
01579 343899
07773 462643

Methodists’ Famous Organ Repaired
The 139th Anniversary service on Sunday 12 May was taken by Canon

Andrew Wilson.  Tea followed in the schoolroom.
The pipe organ has undergone remedial work to the blower motor

which burnt out during a service in February. Also, on inspection, live
woodworm was discovered in the organ and 56 pipes in the Carabella
stop had to be removed and taken back to the workshops in Leicester for
repair.  For several weeks we held our Sunday services in the
schoolroom.  £1,000 now has to be raised to cover the costs.

Don’t forget the Car Treasure Hunt, on Saturday June 15 staggered
start from the car park at 5 00 pm.  Supper will be served from 7.00pm,
anyone not able to go on the treasure hunt will be welcome to the supper.

Barry and Karen Richards’ gardens are open on Sunday 4 and 18
August from 1.30 pm to 5.30pm.  Cream teas will be served in the
Methodist Schoolroom from 2.00 pm to  5.00pm.

Proceeds of these teas and the Car Treasure Hunt are for the organ
repair fund.
Mavis Edmonds



Landulph PTA Fundraiser

Landulph Memorial Hall
5.30 til late (auction at 7.30pm)

Adults £5  Children Free
If you donate to our charity auction you will get 2 free tickets

We are raising funds for educational resources.
To order your tickets, please hand the slip below in at Landulph
School office; 8 Hodders Way, Cargreen or Grimsdale, Landulph

Cross and tickets will be delivered to you.
Please make cheques payable to: Landulph School PTA

To make an auction donation please call Steve on 07758 447161
Or email: landulphpta@gmail.com

To order your tickets please hand the slip below in at
Landulph school office, 8 Hodders way, Cargreen or

Grimsdale, Landulph Cross
and tickets will be delivered to you.

Please make cheques payable to: Landulph School PTA
To make an auction donation please call steve on

Landulph P.T.A

Saturday 13th July
At Landulph Memorial

Hall
5.30 til late (auction at 7.30pm)

Adults £5 Children Free

Name __________________________________________________
 Address ________________________________________________
 _______________________________________________________
 Qty of Tickets ______________ Total enclosed _________________

RETURN OF THE WRECKERS!
The Wreckers Morris Dancers are

returning to Slipway Quay on Thursday
25 July 2013 from 7.30pm. Come and
watch and maybe have a go! Look out
for posters around the village. Please
bring along a plate of food to
share:chips and beer (and soft drinks)
will be available.
Any proceeds to Church Funds.
Folkies/musicians in Landulph or
farther afield are welcome to join for a
music/song session afterwards.



MBB Accounting
Number crunching with a smile

MBB Accounting can help you with a
range of accountancy services. We offer a
fixed fee service and most importantly, we
speak plain English.

AAT qualified with 12 years
experience, we specialise in the

following:
Bookkeeping

Computerised Accounting
VAT Returns

Rental Accounts
End of Year Accounts
Personal Tax Returns

For more information, or a free no
obligation initial meeting contact:
Kelly Smith• 5 Church Lane • Cargreen •
Cornwall • PL12 6NS
01752 848018 • 07447 047155 •
kelly@missysbeadyboutique.co.uk

Landulph Good Companions
 Eric Distin valuing our antiques was our first speaker for 2013.

Unfortunately Sue Evans accordionist couldn’t come to our March meeting
so time was taken up with AGM business.  Ted Webster was re-elected as
Chairman with Christine Dunn as Vice-chairman, the committee remains
the same.

‘Hearing dogs for the deaf’ was well presented by Judy Vine in April.
 Our first coach trip was to Dartmeet for lunch then over the moor to

Castle Drogo. We were lucky as it was a beautiful sunny day.  We now
look forward to St Ives in May and a boat trip up the Exe in June.

At our June meeting Allison Gribble will demonstrate how to cook meals
for one or two. In July we welcome James Lynes with a talk about Hill
House & Co ’Old Hats’.  In August Harry Sinnett will talk on ‘From tree to
table’, an insight into wood tuning, Dr David Price with his wonderful
photography of the Tamar Valley joins us in September and Chris
Robinson, Plymouth Historian,in October.

Come and join us, we meet on the 3rd Tuesday of every month at 2.30
pm in the Memorial Hall. Give Doreen a ring 01752 845495 or Mavis
01579 350385 for a programme; you will be given a very warm welcome.
Mavis Edmonds, Secretary



Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

COACH EXCURSIONS
28 JUNE RIVER DART CRUISE, DARTMOUTH,
  STEAM TRAIN TO PAIGNTON
11 JULY RIVER FAL CRUISE FALMOUTH, &
  HEARTLANDS
25 JULY GREENWAYS, RIVERCRUISE AND
  DARTMOUTH
3 AUG NEWTON ABBOT RACES
4 AUG GATECOMBE OPEN/INTERMEDIATE
  BRITISH FESTIVAL OF THE HORSE
9 AUG GRAND HERITAGE CRUISE
14 AUG BRITISH WORLD FIREWORK
  CHAMPIONSHIPS PLYMOUTH
7/8 SEPT BURGHLEY HORSE TRIALS WEEKEND
21 SEPT HAYNES MOTOR MUSEUM

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

01208 77989 or  01208 72669
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
benneymoon@btinternet.com

Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748



Your Local Estate Agents
Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise
we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage
with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

FOR A FREE VALUATION
Telephone us on 01752 850440
www.henningsmoir.com

NATHAN LEE
LANDSCAPING, GARDENING

AND
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07855 087022

·
·

· Carpentry
· Plastering
· Tiling
· Facia & Sofits
· Painting & decorating
· Portable Appliance Testing

(PAT)
· All aspects of Kitchen &

Bathroom design & refit (in-
cluding electrics & plumbing)

Contact David Mills
 07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

Friendly, reliable,Friendly, reliable,
reasonable local builder .....reasonable local builder .....

12 years experience, no job too
small

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident
Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees
let me tell you how

I also cover
Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning
My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!
MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick
Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

PentillieCastle and Estate, Paynters Cross,
St. Mellion, Saltash, Cornwall PL12 6QD

Forthcoming Events

26 June    Pride and Prejudice - Chapterhouse Theatre Company
Tickets: Adults £15, £10 Children (under 12)

1 August As You Like It -The Lord Chamberlain’s Men
Tickets: £15 adults, £10 children (under 12)

11 August Treasure Island - The Cambridge Touring Theatre
Tickets: £14 Adults, £9 Children (12 yrs and under), £42 Family, Workshop £3

Contact  01579 350044 or www.pentillie.co.uk for tickets  or more information

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


March 2013
Total 105.5mm   4.22 ins
Days of rain recorded 6
Highest rainfall in 24hr
15th March of 28mm  1.15ins
General rain & thundery showers.

Cargreen Rainfall
April 2013

Total 39.9mm 1.5ins
Days of rain recorded 11

Highest rainfall in 24hr
13th April of 14.5mm .5ins

NB When small amounts of rain ie drizzle it cannot be measured but is
entered as trace.
Ken Eastment

Landulph Gardening Club
At last some pleasant gardening weather and things are

beginning to happen!
On the bureaucratic side of the Club, Jo Butcher has now

officially "retired"  from the Committee.   We are all very
appreciative of her efficient organization and gardening

enthusiasm.   Programme Secretary will be taken over by me
(subject to vote at the AGM in November) which will leave the
Chairman's position to be filled. Our meeting for Wednesday 12

June, , is an evening visit to an old walled garden at Maristow (originally
the kitchen garden for Lord Roborough) where Jenny Turley Price will give
us a short talk before we look around.   Meet at 6pm at the Landulph
Memorial Hall to car share and drive to the Tamerton Foliot area.   For
Wednesday 10 July, , we are planning a ‘safari’ to local gardens.  Meet at
6pm at the Landulph Memorial Hall to car share or walk.   There will be no
meeting during August.

I look forward to seeing you at these events - visitors welcome as well.
Jen Hambly, Chairman

Historic Houses
The newsletter is hoping to include articles in

future issues about the the many interesting and
historic properties in the parish.  It doesn’t matter
whether they are big or small, grand or modest from
the tiniest cottage to rambling farmhouse.  If you
would like to write about a property and send an article
we would be very glad to receive it. Please contact any
group member - contact details on the next page.
Newsletter Group



Next edition copy date is 15 July but earlier would be even better
Please contact a Group member for more details

Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519  Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
James Jermain  01752 847546  Becky Reep   01752 8408151
Tim Clarke   01752 842388  Reg Rice (Diary only) Medano@talktalk.net

The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk   Adverts  to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member

Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
� Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
� Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
� Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
� Removal of spyware and viruses
� Recovery of lost data
� Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
� Advice offered on purchase of hardware
� Training offered to groups or individuals
� Server solutions for small businesses
� Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround        Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support

Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787    Mobile:07973 344912  or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome



Before …

Your Local Building and Carpentry Specialist

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815          Mobile: 07970 773819

www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

After …


